
 

 
Ministry of Provincial Government and Institutional Strengthening  

 
Second Appointed Day Anniversary Congratulation Message 

 

From:  The Minister  
   Ministry of Provincial Government and Institutional Strengthening 
   Hon. Rollen Seleso, MP 
   The Permanent Secretary, and Staff of the MPGIS 
 

To:  The Government and the People of Western Province 
 

The Ministry of Provincial Government and Institutional Strengthening would like to join you on 
commemorating the historic occasion of the attainment of your Second Appointed Day on 07th 

December 1981.  
 

As your responsible Minister, I congratulate the Honorable Premier, the Executive Members, 
the Provincial Assembly, the Administration and the good People of Western Province, on this 
very important occasion of your 42nd Second Appointed Day Anniversary Celebrations on 07th 

December 2023. 
 

And on behalf of the DCGA government, I wish to acknowledge the Western Provincial 
Government, leaders, resource owners and people as the host of major economic development 
activities and home to many from all over Solomon Islands and overseas.  

 

We therefore register our heartfelt gratitude and prayers that the Almighty God will continue to 
protect and empower you with abundant wisdom and stewardship as we partner to serve our 

Province and country.  
 

Happy 42nd Second Appointed Day Anniversary Celebrations, Western Province. 
 

We wish you all the best of every success in 2023 and beyond. 
 

May God Bless Western Province and its people. 
 
 

 


